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The 2020 Congress was delayed as a result of the Covid-19 Pandemic and was held virtually 
on Saturday 22nd May 2021. 
 
As Chair of the Election Oversight Panel, I respectfully present this report of the Panel. 
 
For the position of FIH President there were 2 candidates. The contest was extremely close 
but the out-going President obtained an absolute majority on the first ballot and was elected 
by 63 votes to 61. 
 
For the position of Executive Board member (Female) there were 3 candidates for 2 positions. 
Once again, the 2 successful candidates obtained absolute majorities on the first ballot and 
were elected. 
 
For the position of Executive Board member (Male) there were 2 candidates for 2 positions 
and so the 2 were elected by acclamation. 
 
At the Congress an Independent Notary, Mr Edward Gardiner, from UK firm of Cheesewright 
Scrivener Notaries LLP, was present in Lumi’s offices next to the voting technicians, Ben Riley 
and Garrick Pallant, with the responsibility of chairing the election procedures. The powers of 
the Independent Notary were delegated by the Election Oversight Panel. 
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